

Olivia lives in London. She's eleven years old. Her brother Nick is a musician, he is twenty - three years old. He plays in a famous band. He can't play the guitar but he can play the piano. Olivia has got a sister Melany. She's a waitress in a small cafe. This weekend is special for the family because it's their mum's birthday. Olivia and her family are at home. Their mother is wearing a wonderful blue dress and brown shoes. Yesterday the weather wasn't good. It was a rainy day, but it's sunny and warm today. Olivia and Melany are in the garden. There are plates, forks, spoons, knives and glasses on the table. Olivia and her sister are cooking salads. Their dad and brother are making a birthday cake for mum. They also prepared beautiful flowers and a great present too. What's this? It's an exciting trip to France together. They are going to stay in a hotel for five days. They can visit famous museums, parks, shops and other places in the country. Their mum loves travelling. Last year she visited Italy. She didn't go by train, she travelled by plane. It was amazing! (199 words)

I variant (1 point for each correct answer)

Name and Surname _____

**Read the text. Are the sentences true (T) or false (F)?**

- 1 Olivia is older than her brother. _____
- 2 Olivia's brother can play the piano. _____
- 3 Her sister works in a big cafe. _____
- 4 Olivia is helping her mother with the birthday cake. _____
- 5 The weather wasn't good yesterday. _____
6. They prepared a present for their mum - a trip to Italy. _____

Read the text. Choose the correct answer, A, B or C.**1. How many people are there in Olivia's family?**

- a) six
- b) four
- c) five

2. Why is all the family at home today?

- a) It's Olivia's birthday.
- b) It's her mum's birthday.
- c) It's her dad's birthday.

3. What is her mum not wearing?

- a) blue shoes
- b) blue dress
- c) brown shoes

4. What are her dad and brother doing?

- a) They're working in the garden
- b) They're preparing flowers
- c) They're cooking a cake.

5. What is the weather like today?

- a) warm and sunny
- b) sunny and hot
- c) rainy and warm

6. How many days are they going to stay in a hotel in France?

- a) seven
- b) six
- c) five